
 Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: October 11, 2024  

Eglinton Crosstown LRT 

DELAYED: Tunnel Ventilation 
System Test at Laird Station 
DELAYED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

 
Wednesday, October 16, 2024 

 

 

 

 
 



 
Visit Our East Community Office: 
Address: Unit 153, 45 Overlea Blvd., East York Town Centre 
Hours of Operation: Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Tel: 416-482-7411 

Visit Our West Community Office: 
Address: 1848 Eglinton Avenue West  
Hours of Operation: Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Tel: 416-782-8118 

Contact Us: 
  Write to us at: crosstown@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @CrosstownTO 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/eglintoncrosstownlrt 

 

Project Overview  
Metrolinx’s Eglinton Crosstown LRT will be a new 19-kilometre light rail transit line in midtown 
Toronto. With 25 stations and stops along the dedicated route, getting across town will be up 
to 60% faster than before. The Crosstown will link to 54 bus routes, three TTC subway stations 
and GO lines, providing important transit connections to get people to where they need to go 
faster than ever before. 
 
 
What You Need to Know  
The Tunnel Ventilation System testing previously scheduled for Wednesday, October 16, 
2024, at Laird Station will now be delayed until further notice. The Tunnel Ventilation System 
helps release smoke in the event of a fire and/or other emergencies while providing fresh air to 
the tunnel and station. No changes to the traffic or pedestrian routes are expected. An 
updated notification will be provided when a new testing date is confirmed. Upon completion 
of this work short-term periodic lane reductions may be required on Eginton Avenue East to 
facilitate special activities. 
 
 
 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• An updated notification will be provided when a new 

testing date is confirmed.  
 

• No changes to the current pedestrian routes are 
expected as a result of this testing.  

HOURS OF WORK TRANSIT INFORMATION  
• The Tunnel Ventilation System testing previously 

scheduled for Wednesday, October 16, 2024, at Laird 
Station will now be delayed until further notice. 

• Access to TTC will be maintained at all times. 
• Please visit www.ttc.ca for more information. 
 

 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 

 

• No changes to the current traffic routes are expected as a 
result of this testing. 
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